
CITY OF KNOB NOSTER
Board of Aldermen Meeting Minutes

October 3, 2017

1. MAYOR MORTON called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ALDERMAN ANGELES, BABINEAUX, THERING, COHEN, and CHARRETTE were present.  A quorum was 
verified. 

2. The September 19, 2017, meeting minutes were reviewed by the Board of Aldermen.

3. The City Council reviewed the bills presented.

4. ALDERMAN CHARRETTE thanked the Street Department for their pothole repairs around town.  He stated that 
there was a big on Summit/Salem Streets north of the intersection that needs filled also.  ALDERMAN COHEN 
inquired about Lakewood Mobile Home Park and how bad it looks with condemned burnt out trailers.  
ALDERMAN THERING inquired as to whether the City has been in contact with the Knob Noster Downtown 
Revitalization Commission will be present to assist with the ribbon cutting on Saturday for the open house. 
MAYOR MORTON stated that the Open House will be Saturday, October 7, 2017, from 10:00a.m. to 2:00p.m. 
with the VFW, JROTC and Boy Scouts raising the Federal, State and City flags for the opening.  

5. Mr. Harlan Bonner of Knob Noster presented the Board with a painting of his depiction of the “Massacre at the 
Knobs.”  All BOARD members thanked him.

6. Doug Kermick presented the City Administrator’s report.

7. Ms. Jennifer Mumma of Knob Noster relayed to the BOARD what individuals’ symptoms are for Dysautonomia 
and how the disease affects the body.  The CITY CLERK read the Dysautonomia Awareness Proclomation in it’s 
entirety and gave it to Ms. Mumma.

8. Ms. Gidget Koestner of Gredell Engineering Resources made presentation regarding their proposed bid for 
engineering of Washington Street.  Discussion was held with questions asked by the ALDERMEN.  Motion was 
made to accept Gredell’s bid of $25,424.39 for project and construction engineering by ALDERMAN 
CHARRETTE and was seconded by ALDERMAN COHEN.

Motion carried 5 ayes to 0 nays.

9. Mr. Tim Storms, President of the Lion’s Club, stated that the Lion’s Club had performed various maintenance 
repairs to the City Park this summer.  He is asking the City of Knob Noster to assist with the rest of the repairs 
(toilet in women’s restroom, wood, caulk), approximately $317.00.  Discussion was held.   ALDERMAN 
CHARRETTE stated he would personally pay the $317.00.

10. Discussion was held regarding the City’s website.  MAYOR MORTON asked for volunteers for ideas and input 
regarding the new website and ALDERMEN CHARRETTE, ANGELES and BABINEAUX volunteered.

11. Motion was made to adjourn at 8:19 p.m. by ALDERMAN CHARRETTE and was seconded by ALDERMAN 
BABINEAUX.

Motion carried 5 ayes to 0 nays.

Respectfully submitted by,

AMY M. SCHOUTEN,
Knob Noster City Clerk




